GWERNYMYNYDD COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION NEWSLETTER.

Christmas and the New Year celebrations are over now and we hope that you all had an enjoyable time. As everyone settles down to 1975, a hard year if one listens to the 'prophets'!!!, we hope to arrange a number of talks and events which we hope will help to brighten up the year. If anyone has any ideas of any particular talks or events please let us know your ideas.

COUNCIL NEWS. Road Crossing. Because of the increasing child population of the Village it is reported that the County Surveyor is again looking at the possibility of providing a footbridge across the Main Road.

Playground Equipment. Mold Rural Council have written saying that it is the Delyn Council who provide playground equipment and WE should write to them. They also say that, in the past when local residents have wanted such equipment, the people have raised the money themselves and the former Parish Councils have usually made a contribution to such funds. In simblar circumstances the Mold Rural Council would consider applications for help.

One would have thought that the Mold Rural Community Council, being the first tier of local government, should pursue these matters on behalf

the Village, instead of trying to brush us aside.

YOUTH CLUB. In our last newsletter we mentioned that Graham Davies was to be presented with a trophy for outstanding services. We are now pleased to report that Graham received a congratulatory letter from Sir Anthony Meyer. He praised Graham and the Youth Club for their willingness to give up their spare time for the good of the Community.

On the 2nd January a party from the Club visited the County Archivist. A very interesting exchange of information was undertaken with the Youth

Club handing over their Scrap Books to be held in the Archives.

PLAYGROUP. The following letter has been received:

Dear Madam,
At the last branch meeting of the Gwernymynydd W.W.W.B.B.U.
(Wood Worm and Wood Boring Beasties Union) it was brought
to our attention that there where rumours being spread that
we where settling 'en masse' in your new building. I wish,
on behalf of my comrades and myself to deny this. Moreover
a proposal was carried that, because of the tremendous voluntry effort involved by you humans, we would declare the
said building 'Off Limits'. It is with regret that I must
admit our Union is still not a closed-shop and a few renagades and blacklegs might have settled there, and for these
wayward brothers we must apologise and would advise you to
contact our enemies - Rentokil - or similar firm and take
the ne necessary precautions, for we cannot, in the foreseeable future, guarantee our Union being a 'Chosed-Shop'.

Yours sincerely, D.W.Beetle. Branch Secretary WWWBBU.

P.S. Wewill still attack everywhere else if we can.

Work came to a virtual standstill over the Christmas fortnight but as many of you know the main structure is now up and the insides will be started on soon, as well as the footpathes.

FLOWERS. There has been a response to Mr. Charles Quant &s appeal for bulbs, Foxglove plantlets and voluntary help. We would like to say that this is a very worthwhile endeavour and I am sure that Mr. Quant will still accept any offerings.

The following two couples from the Youth Club are to be married soon: Glyn Hughes and Ann Morris on the 25th. January. Selwyn Williams and Susan Pascoe, sometime in February.

In our last issue, in the Dates to Remember section I gave January, 8th, as the date of our next talk. This talk wall not now be given as there will be a full meeting of the Gwernymynyd Horse Show and Gymkhana Committee. One of the items to be decided will to the date of the Show. Look in next months newsletter for more details.

DATES TO REMEMBER.

Pantomime trip. All those going will be advised on times January 10th.

of leaving etc.

January 31st.

Youth Club Social Evening. This will take place at the Junior School starting at 7-30 pm. Nino children have entered for the Talent Competition, the youngest being four and the eldest might eleven. There is no closing date for entries to this competition, Mrs. Olive Sweetman says she will accept acts right up to the last minute. The judges for this competition will be Councillor Mrs. Liz Baker, Mrs. K. Keegan and Mr. & Mrs. B. Mortley. Admission charges are 12p for adults and 7p for OAP's and children and we understand that these in-

clude refreshments. There will also be other stalls. February 5th.

Next talk. It is hoped that this will be given by a member of the Health and Housing Department. KRAZY SPORTS. Fund raising event being organised by the March 15th.

Youth Club. The organisers will gladly listen to any

ideas for any crazy events.

Talk. Given, it is hoped by the County Archivist. March 19th.

Senior Citizens Social. April 5th.

Valentine Dance This is a Valentine Nights Dance at the Loggerheads

Tearooms on 14th. February. Tickets will be available

shortly.

There may be some seats left for the pantomime trip Pantomime.

next Friday. If anyone would like to go please ring

MOLD 55743 as soon as possible.

If anyone has any ideas for the Kraxy Sports please contact any of the following; Mold 55743; Mold 4480. These numbers also apply should you wish to apply for tickets for the Valentine Dance.

REPRESENTATION OF THE PROPERTY OF THE PROPERTY